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MINUTES 

Livingston Parish 

January 26, 2021 

 

Pursuant to notice duly posted in the public lobby of the Livingston Parish Governmental Building, 

the Livingston Parish Ordinance Committee met on January 26, 2021, at the hour of six o’clock 

(6:00) p.m. in the Parish Council Chambers, located in the Livingston Parish Governmental 

Building, 20355 Governmental Boulevard, Livingston, Louisiana with the following members 

present: 

Shane Mack 

Garry Talbert  

Maurice “Scooter” Keen- Vice-chair 

Tracy Girlinghouse- Chair 
 

--------------------------------------------- 

The Chair, Councilman Tracy Girlinghouse, called the meeting to order. 

--------------------------------------------- 

The Chair then read agenda item 2 “New Business: Review, Discussion, and Recommendation(s) 

of Ordinance(s):” and continued to 2ai, “Discussion of Chapter 125, Large Lot Subdivisions” 

 

Chairman Girlinghouse read the proposed definition of Large Lot Subdivisions and called on 

Councilman Garry Talbert to discuss the changes to Chapter 125 that had been drafted by our 

Parish Review Engineer Morgan Sanchez. Councilman Garry Talbert called upon Mrs. Sanchez 

and a discussion ensued. 

 

Public Input: Morgan Sanchez, Forte and Tablada 

 

 A MOTION was offered by Shane Mack and duly seconded by Maurice “Scooter” Keen to 

introduce to the Council the Ordinance changes drafted by Mrs. Sanchez.  

 

Upon being submitted to a vote, the vote thereon was as follows: 
 

YEAS: MR. MACK, MR. KEEN, MR. TALBERT 
 

NAYS: MR. GIRLINGHOUSE 
 

ABSENT: NONE 
 

ABSTAIN: NONE 
 

Thereupon the chair declared that the Motion had carried and was adopted. 

 

The Chair then moved to item 2b, “Discussion of Utilities in Parish rights-of-way.” Councilman 

Talbert began the discussion explain the current situation the Parish is facing when utility 

companies bore through our subsurface drainage.  

 

With no action being taken the Chair then moved to item 3, “Old Business: Review, Discussion 

and Recommendation(s) of Ordinance(s):”  
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Having no old business, the Chair then moved to item 4, “Other Business.” Councilman Talbert 

introduced Councilman John Wascom’s ordinance that will go before the Council on January 28, 

2021. The Ordinance is proposing changes to Section 22-22 as follows: 

 

Section 22-22, Sub-Section (a)(1)(b):  
 

(a) (1)  It shall be unlawful to use a public access system (PA 

system)  and/or any sound system or to have any amplified 

music or sound that is coming from a speaker or a device 

that is located outside of a business for the purpose of 

playing any radio, or musical, or any type of music, or the 

projection of any type of instrument after the hours of ten 

o’clock (10:00) p.m. until seven o’clock (7:00) a.m.    

(b) Non-profit organizations, churches and schools shall be 

exempt from these prohibitions. 

No action was taken on this item. 

Having no other business a MOTION was offered by Garry Talbert and duly seconded by Shane 

Mack to adjourn the January 26, 2021 meeting of the Livingston Parish Ordinance Committee, 

with no further discussion and where none opposed.     

 

 

 

_________________________                                            _________________________ 

Lauren White, Deputy Clerk                                        Tracy Girlinghouse, Chairman            


